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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

 
Upcoming Business Meetings 

 
The June 2021 meeting  
Postponed until (TBD) 

 
We are working on starting up 

again. Hopefully things will 
improve enough to resume 

activities. 
 We will keep our members informed if 
there are any changes to the meeting 
schedule. Your health and safety is our prime 
concern. 

2   Wayne’s Words — Note from Pat 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
3   Editor’s Corner  
4   Club merchandise—  
4 Caffeine Cruisers— Monday supper info  
5 Business meeting notes (On virus hold) 
5   Greg Earhart drive-by pictures 

6   Tech Tips— Gas line filter 
7 Touring with Elaine—Murphy’s Law 
8 MAFFI News 
9  For Sale and 2014 Pancake breakfast 
10   Model T Club Swap Meet info 
11   Our Advertising Friends 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 

June 19th @ Al’s Garage 
9:30AM 

Model A Events & Local Shows 
  

Cruise at the Beach. Redondo Beach Marina 

 Friday June 18,2121, 3-6:30PM 

July 17th—Long Beach Model T Club 

   Swap Meet. Details on page 10. 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

June 2021  

Technical Activities 
 
We have started up again! Come on by. .  
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA (in the 
alley) 
 

2016-2019 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

A three-club ‘support drive-by’  
for Greg Earhart in Downey, CA 

Prior to extensive surgery 
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There is a light at the end of the tunnel 
 

   We are slowly coming out from under the virus lockdown. We have opened 

up Al’s Garage for the motorheads on Saturday morning. (Thanks to Liz Dye). Still some clean-

up and organization to be done, but we are making progress. We had our second Board meeting 

there last Saturday at Al’s Garage. Sure was nice to see everyone again. We wore masks for 

safety reasons.  

 If anyone has some group activity suggestions, let me know. Maybe we can get our Model 

As out on the road again! 

 Hope to see you all soon! 
  Wayne Sterling,     President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

 
A Note from Pat Harrison 

 
 Would you put something in the newsletter about the following: 
 Join us at the Car show at Captain Kids on June 18. We plan on meeting around 2:30-3:00pm. A chance 
to drive your A and see your model A friends. (Dick I just sent the flyer to you for car show—couldn’t get it to 
send with this email). 
 Some of us are planning for a trip to Solvang, July 16-18. Most of us stay at Svendsgaard’s Danish Lodge 
(805-688-3277). Activities to be determined. If you plan on going, please let Pat Harrison know and make your 
hotel reservation. 
 The date,  September 18, has been selected for our annual club picnic pending approval for reserving 
the space at the park by the city. 
 
 Let me know if you have questions. 
 

  Pat Harrison 
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June  Birthdays June  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

  

 Well, it is finally happening! The doors to 

businesses are opening (with some limitations) and we 

are starting to return to normal (whatever that is!) 

We have started up again our Monday evening supper gathering at different 

restaurants in Torrance. We meet a little early, 4pm (per restaurants request). So far we get about 10-14 

people. Check with Gloria Younkin for latest location. 

 We also had our second Board meeting this year. I think we got the ball rolling for some upcoming 

activities. Car shows, swap meets, annual picnic, etc.  Some folks are even going to Solvang! Check with Pat 

Harrison for more details. 

 I want to personally thank member Richard Parrish for organizing the support drive-by of Greg 

Earhart’s home. Greg will be going in for extensive cancer surgery as I 

write this. Members of his three Model A clubs pray for his fast re-

covery. We are all thinking of you, Greg! 

 On a different Model A note, check out the swap meets and 

other A gatherings coming soon. 

 All in all, I think we are coming out of the lockdown and we can 

get on with our lives.  

 See you on the road again! 

 

  Dick 

Welcome to new member, Jim Peterson. 
 The Club welcomes new member #1082, Jim Peterson from Coast Iron Works. His address is 

234 Broad St., Wilmington, CA 90744. He has a 1931 Cabriolet. His phone number is 310-953-5732. 

Hi email is:  Jim@coastironworks.com 

 Hope to see him soon when we get back to normal! 

1 Joan Young 

2 Gary Kuhlman 

8 Michael Larquier 

10 Weeg Thompson 

12 Bea Fruchter 

13 Joan Gordinier 

13 Larry Migliazzo 

14 Fran Earhart 

15 Frank Young 

21 Jim Huizdos 

23 Andy Soto 

24 Julia Duenes 

2 Frank & Joan Young 

4 Richard & Jeanne Parrish 

5 Diana & Marty Murphy 

14 Jim & Kathy Valot 

22 Greg & Fran Earhart 

26 Cliff & Theresa LeFall  

26 Ed & Julia Duenes 

Friday afternoon at Ruby’s 2010 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2021 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still have 
60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2021 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available  
from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. 
Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email changes, let 
Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

Monday Supper Gathering 
 We have started meeting again for dinner on Mondays at different restaurants for a couple 

weeks now. Gloria Younkin has become the go-to person for identifying each week’s location.  

 We have been to BBQs, Mexican, Chinese and Gloria has many more surprises in mind. 

Check with her for the latest location.  

 We meet about 4PM. Hope to see more of you soon. 

Saturday morning 

at ‘Al’s Garage. 

 

We were working 

on some wire  

harness issues on 

Gary’s Coupe. 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING NOTES 

May 2021 
 Due to the Corona virus situation, the May meeting was cancelled. 
Folks are encouraged to follow the safety guidelines and keep in contact with 
other members . We are a family, you know. 

Support Drive-by for Greg Earhart  

 

 As mentioned earlier in the newsletter, Greg Earhart is going to have extensive surgery for cancer as 

this is being written.  Member Richard Parrish arranged for three local Model A Clubs to do a support drive-by of 

his home in Downey, CA. The participating clubs were the Downey Model A Club, the Orange County Model A Club, 

and the Harbor Area Model A Club. 

 Approximately 30 cars participated with half being Model As and the remainder were moderns. We all 

met at a local mall parking lot to get organized.  Greg’s home was nearby and his wife, Fran, had the family ready 

for the event. Several neighbors were on hand and took pictures. Even had a drone taking pictures. (Check out a 

17 minute video of the event on Youtube. It is under the title ‘Greg Earhart Drive by’ ).  

 Greg was very appreciative of everyone wishing him luck and success with the operation.  

 After the drive by, most of the group went to the local Big Boy restaurant and had lunch.  

 A truly rewarding endeavor for Greg and his family and for the club members that made the event. 

Staging before drive-by 

Greg, Fran and family watching drive by 
Richard Parrish and Greg Colorful Roadster in drive by 

Pisu’s in ‘35 Ford sedan with Greg Marshall’s sedan with Fran Wyckoff’s Cabriolet with Greg 

Parade of As supporting Greg 
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Technical Talk 
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 Stay Safe. We will get past this. .  

 Don’t have much to offer this month. We don’t 
have any planned activities, but that doesn’t mean you 
can’t drive your car! Follow the rules for face masking and 

socializing and you should be just fine.  Again. . . . Stay safe .  

Hopefully, most of us got the virus shots. That is a great step forward to beating this thing.   

We’re working on some Club events. We’ll Keep you posted.                    Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 
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MAFFI Newsletter 
     

May 2021 

  
Our Annual Model A Day is fast approaching and since our last year’s event had to be postponed to 

this year, all of our displays are already in place, just waiting for your arrival!     We talk a lot about 

all of the beautiful cars that are on display in the Museum but did you know that there are many era 

fashions that are also on display year round.  Our museum fashion director, Linda Morford does 

such an excellent job of keeping these displays fresh and ever changing.  This year we have changed 

out a couple of our mannequins to wear our First Responder outfits. 

If you have been to the museum in the past, you may have noticed “Dolly” donning her lovely vintage 

housedress and apron.  This year, Dolly has been transformed into Nurse Dolly.  Her uniform is 

thanks to a find by Executive Director, John Marshall and the beautiful cape came from Julie 

Kluttz, of the MARC Fashion Committee. Don’t worry, she will have white shoes by Model A Day! 

Officer Delaney was once our Good Humor Ice Cream man.  He now proudly wears an authentic Po-

lice Uniform also donated by John Marshall.  

Our fireman (yet unnamed) is wearing a complete era fireman’s outfit 

thanks to Ken Ehrenhofer.  I was there when they were dressing this 

guy and let me tell you, it’s not easy putting those boots on a manne-

quin! A hole needed to be cut in one of the boots in order for it to fit 

onto the stand.  Fire boots were not meant to be cut into! 

Hopefully you will be able to make it to Model A Day September 18th, to see these wonderful dis-

plays in person.  For more information go to our website at: maffi.org.  Start making your plans now, 

it’s gonna be great! 

See you in September!! 

Thank you, 

Marsha Quesnel, MAFFI Trustee 

      clubcontact@maffi.org 

http://maffi.org/
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
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2014 Orange County Pancake breakfast 

350+ Model As 

From all over So Cal 

Harbor gang doing what we do best! Class winners voted on by attendees 

Each year for many years, Orange County sponsored an annual  

pancake breakfast at Hart Park in Orange, CA.  

Folks from all over So Cal met and renewed their Model A friendships. 

All kinds of Model As were on display 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2021 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 
Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director: 
Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  Open 

 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

June 2021 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

How many guys does it take to  

change a headlight bulb? 


